WYCK RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL


ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON
11th June 2018
Present: Members – Tim Simon (TS), James Ross (JR), Andrew Fifield (AF), Georgina Hampton (GH) Louise Fifield (Clerk), Councillor Mark Mackenzie-Charrington, and 3 members of the village. 
Apologies: There were apologies from Councillor Nigel Moor and Richard Wheeler (RW)
Election of Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer

AF proposed TS as Chairman, JR seconded the proposal, AF proposed JR as Responsible Financial Officer and TS seconded the proposal. Both were carried unanimously.  
Co-Option of new Parish Councillor
Following the resignation of Georgina Hampton, and the posting of a notice of vacancy, there had been no request for an election and so Brian Finnimore (BF) was formally co-opted to the Parish Council.  TS welcomed BF and thanked Georgina for her contribution to the PC, particularly in matters concerning the Green and Pond, and the issue of speeding traffic.
Minutes of the AGM held on 12 June 2017.
The minutes of the meeting had previously been approved and signed. 
Financial Report (James Ross)
JR circulated a 2 page report detailing a comparison between the current and previous year and the agreed budget for the current year.  The net income shows a small deficit, in line with the budgeted figure. Expenditure on the green, pond and trees has been as agreed and the extraordinary capital expense has been for the defibrillator.  Reserves are now at just below £8K. Differences (2nd page) show a higher VAT expenditure enabling us to recover more VAT

The accounts are now available for inspection until 20th July, by application to the Responsible Financial Officer – details on the website. 
For the first time, smaller authorities who receive or spend less than £25 K (whichever is greater) do not have to complete an external audit.  We shall apply for this.

The Ransoms have very generously completed both the Risk Management and the Internal Audit.  Elizabeth noted that the internal audit will now become more rigorous as we won’t be having an External Audit. Thanks to Andrew for highlighting a small correction to the accounts.
The Annual Governance Statement was confirmed and signed as in previous years.

TS thanked the Ransoms for their time in completing these procedures – much appreciated.  

TS also thanked the Councillors and Clerk for all their time and effort ‘behind the scenes’.
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